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Leader of the Council
The Courts  English Street  CARLISLE  Cumbria  CA3 8NA 
Tel 01228 227394  Fax 01228 227403
Email eddie.martin@cumbria.gov.uk
Our Ref: 
ETM/KCS
Date:

22nd October 2012

Rt Hon Owen Paterson

Member of Parliament for Shropshire

House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA

Dear Minister

I read with interest the comments you made recently in regard to national climate change policies, in particular the role of wind farms. As the leader of Cumbria County Council, this is an issue which is particularly close to my heart. Cumbria is of course rightly renowned for its outstanding landscape. The county includes two National Parks and three AONBs. The economy of the county leans heavily upon the tourists who are drawn to experience its outstanding natural beauty.

In this context, many Cumbrians are growing increasingly concerned in regard to the significant pressure the county is being subjected to in order to accommodate wind energy development. There is a strong feeling that Cumbria now has a very limited capacity to accommodate additional turbines. The cumulative impact of successive schemes is leading to concerns that our most treasured landscapes will soon be surrounded by a ‘ring of steel’. The local communities who have to live with the turbines often experience only negative impacts, and feel powerless to stop inappropriate developments, since the final decisions on many proposals are ultimately taken out of local hands, and made by a government appointed planning inspector. In the era of localism and the big society, this seems very unjust. It is also worth noting that defending a decision to refuse an inappropriate scheme at inquiry can be very costly for the local planning authority – a cost which must ultimately be borne by local people.

We certainly recognise the need to address climate change. We are at the forefront of the debate on how Cumbria can take forward the Government’s policy of Nuclear New Build, and are keen to explore how other renewable technologies can be promoted sustainably, in both an economic and environmental sense. A number of major offshore turbine developments have been constructed off the coast of the county in recent years. Cumbria already has one of the highest levels of operational and consented onshore wind farms nationally. I feel that many local people are therefore justified in thinking that the county is doing more than its fair share to tackle the low carbon agenda. 
Many Cumbrians would also echo the concerns you raise in regard to subsidies. Fuel poverty is a major problem in Cumbria. We can ill afford to end up pay for these subsidies through higher energy bills. 

I would therefore hope that your views can be taken as an indication of a revision in the government’s approach towards renewable energy generation, and that the limitations on the contribution which can be made by onshore turbines, and the capacity of the landscape to accommodate them, are fully recognised.

Yours sincerely
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Eddie Martin

Leader

Cumbria County Council

��








[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.jpg]Orecycle printed on 100% recycled paper

Serving the people of Cumbria s €} INvEsTORS
cumbria.gov.uk YV 4 IN PEOPLE





[image: image6.jpg]


